Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

March 31, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, March 31, 2009.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Michael Moeller, Dr. Bill Huddleston, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Bob Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  

1.
Approval of Minutes.  The minutes were approved by consensus from the department chair meeting held on February 24, 2009.

2.
Report from COAD Meetings.  Dr. Strong reported from the March 9 meeting:

-Allan Medders and Missy Pettus reported on the Annual Giving Fund.  Dr. Hansen had the handouts available for the Department Chairs.

-Academic dishonesty document is now in an academic subcommittee formed to work on this topic.

-Michael Gautney was on the agenda but did not show up and he will be invited to another meeting.

-The Associate Provost of International Affairs, Dr. Chunsheng Zhang, was invited to the meeting and will be a permanent member of the Council of Deans.

-Text book information was discussed with Dr. Warren, in accordance with new Federal policy, wanting all classes’ textbook information online where students can have the information to order textbooks from wherever they find the best price.  This will probably require faculty making earlier decisions on their textbooks.

-Sue Wilson reported on the process of disenrolling students.

-Birdie Bailey had questions about the Safety Manual and also mentioned allowing honor student cords to be worn at graduation.

-Donna Jacobs reported that Kilby School is going through their Reaffirmation.

-There was discussion regarding the academic inventory as it regards to ACHE.

Dr. Hansen reported from the March 30 meeting:

-Dr. Cale reported on his latest SACS visit at the University of Mississippi and brought back insight as to the importance of credentials and CIP codes.

-Dr. Adams reported on the status of the proposed University Promotion/Tenure Committee that will now go before the Faculty Senate.   

3.
Report from Summer School Meeting.  Dr. Craig Christy attended this meeting for Dr. Hansen and reported the following:

-The management of summer school has been placed under Academic Affairs.  

-Federal Stimulus Money was discussed and there is concern over some of the interpretations on its use.

-The Task Force on Cheating was also discussed at this meeting.

-The Textbook Reporting was also discussed at this meeting.

4.
Report from Visit to Vietnam and China (Vagn Hansen).  Item was tabled.

5.
Undergraduate Curriculum Proposal from the Department of English.  Dr. Smith made a motion to change the catalog description for EN 442 Survey of Grammar to reflect current practices in the course.  The motion was seconded, opened for discussion and unanimously adopted. [Note:  It was suggested that the wording that included introduction to be removed from a 400-level course and Ron Smith agreed to the revision.]
6.
Undergraduate Curriculum Proposal from the Department of Music.  Dr. McCullough made a motion to create a new course, MU 101 Recitals and Concerts with 0 credit.  During discussion Dr. Hansen suggested revising the proposal and Dr. McCullough agreed and withdrew his proposal for subsequent resubmission.

7.
Undergraduate Curriculum Proposal from the Department of Social Work.  Dr. Borah made a motion to expand the list of prescribed supporting courses consistent with the mandates of the new Educational Policy and Accreditation Standards (EPAS) issued by the Council on Social Work Education in April 2008.  The motion was seconded, opened for discussion and unanimously adopted.

8.
FERPA Guidance.  Dr. Maynard discussed the fact that more parents are showing up saying their child has signed a release and they want to know their child’s grades and attendance.  He would like to see a policy in writing on how to handle this, because the professor has not seen the release and one understanding could be the release is for official records from the Registrar’s Office.  They would like to see an official University policy.

9.
Foundation Accounts.  Dr. Hansen gave the department chairs the latest handout showing each department’s balance in their Foundation accounts.

10.
Phi Kappa Phi Scholarship and Award Opportunities.  Dr. Hansen passed out information on scholarship and award opportunities for students.

11.
Course Proposal from Center for Writing Excellence.  This proposal was removed from the agenda.

12.
Other.  None
The meeting was adjourned at 9:27 a.m.

